Mt Zion Parks & Recreation Commission

Minutes
January 23, 2018
          The meeting of the Parks & Recreation Commission was called to order at 5:17 p.m. by Parks & Recreation Director Judy Roessler. 
 Roll call: was taken; commissioners in attendance were Aaron Ridenour, Marianne Stenger, Carol Jacoby, Brad Jackson and Cayla Hittmeier. Also, in attendance was Trustee Donna Scales. 
Public Forum:  No one was present to speak.
Minutes:   Minutes of the, November 28, 2017 meeting were approved on a motion by Commissioner Jackson and seconded by Commissioner Ridenour.  Motion carried
Old Business: 2018 Dueling Piano Event was discussed, tickets sales were reviewed, gift certificates are needed, and alcohol is needed for the raffles.  Alcohol wagon raffle will be the 52-card drawing and the gift card basket will be an arm length of tickets.  Prices for the raffle will be decided prior to the event.  Commissioner Hittmeier will be contact more business for gift cards and everyone will be getting donations of alcohol for the wagon.  Commissioners will be working the ticket tables, sell raffle tickets and help with clean up afterwards.  Doors open at 6:30, dinner at 7:00 and music at 8:00.  Drawings will be at 9:30. The commissioners were ask to be at the Convention Center at 6:00 pm.
New Business: 2018 Responsibilities and Goals were discussed. Per our charter we are to approve responsibilities and goals for each year.  Fundraising efforts, park clean up day and a Park & Recreation awareness event in 2018 as well as priorities of surveying the community about classes and new ideas for use of the Sulphur Springs school house. Responsibilities and goals for 2018 were approved on a motion from Commissioner Jacoby and seconded by Commissioner Hittmeier.
Non-Agenda items:  There were no items
Commissioner Items: Commissioner Hittmeier ask if Kelly McCort Edwards was still employed by the Village because she had someone ask who to speak to about an event or rental. She also ask in the Chill on the Hill event was still going to take place.  Any questions concerning the convention center should be addressed to the new event coordinator Tiffanie Lynch.  Commissioner Jacoby ask about attendance for the summer movies and suggested maybe an event prior to a movie to improve attendance.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 pm on a motion from Commissioner Hittmeier and seconded by Commissioner Ridenour.
Submitted by: Judy Roessler, Director of Parks & Recreation
